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Rome, 28 November 2012
President of European Archery Federations
c.c. WAE Council Members
WAE Committees
WA Secretary General

Dear President,

I would like to inform you about some decisions taken by the World Archery
Europe Executive Board during the last meeting held on 17-18 November in Rome.

European Championships

The Council allocated the following European Championships 2014:

- European Outdoor Championships to the Archery Federation of Armenia.
The Championships will be held in Echmiadzin on 21-26 July 2014.
On 20 July will be held also the WAE Congress.

- European Junior Championships to the Archers Association of Slovenia.
The Championships will be held in Ljubljana on 19-24 May 2014. The
EC Junior will be also the Continental Quota Tournament (CQT) for the
Youth Olympic Games.

- European 3D Championships to the Estonian Archery Federation. The
Championships will be held in Tallinn on 15-20 September 2014

Furthermore, the Executive Board appointed as Technical Delegate for the
European Field Championship, that will be held in Terni (Italy) on 27 August-1
September 2013, Mr Cenneth Ahlund (SWE).

European Grand Prix

The WAE Executive Board decided to allow, also for 2013, individual entries to
the Grand Prix competitions.
It means that not only National Team archers can participate to a Grand Prix leg, but
also Club archers can enter the event. This is a great opportunity for the Club archers
to compete with top European archers in an international competition.

Please, inform all your Clubs and your archers about this possibility, and publish
this information on your website.

Schedule of European Grand Prix. The EB reduced the number of days for the
competitions. If the Organizers of the 2013 GP legs agree, the competitions will be
organized during 5 days.



European Clubteam Cup
The 2013 European Clubteams Cup will be held in Kamnik {(Slovenia) on 7-8
September 2013. The EB appointed Mr Patrick Lebeau, as WAE Technical Delegate.

The edition 2015 will be organized in Rennes (France)

WAE Executive Board decided to give for this edition, the following prize money
to the winners of Recurve Women and Recurve Men Clubteams:
1% place: 2000 €
2" place: 1500 €
3" place: 1000 €
4™ place: 500 €

This competition can become an exceptional tool of archery promotion in
Europe. World Archery Europe strongly believes in such a competition and hopes that
you too, dear President, might actively support this project even advertising it among
your Archery Clubs.

Furthermore I would like to inform you about some other decisions:
- Approved the Judges Commissions for EMAU events 2013, proposed by
the WAE
Judges Committee. Approved also the organization of a Continental Judge Seminar in
Autumn 2013.
- Appointed by the Executive Board the Chairmen of the following
Committees:
Development and Technical Committee: Evelyn Papadopoulou (GRE)
Judges Committee: Pol Ney (LUX)
Junior Development Committee: Irena Rosa (SLO)
3D & Field Committee: Roberto Gotelli (ITA)

Best regards

W“@m'au\
Marinella Pisciotti
Secretary General



